
13 SPACES FOR PEOPLE - ENGAGEMENT WITH COMMUNITIES AND 
STAKEHOLDERS 

 The panel considered a report (copies of which had been circulated) by 
the Head of Operational Services informing of the Spaces for People 
(SfP) engagement plan which was instructed by Council on 28 September 
2021. 

 It was recommended that the panel note: 

 1. the content of the report; 

 2. the scope timeline, engagement methodology and question set as 
detailed in the report; 

 3. that a full report on the engagement would be reported to a 
meeting of West Lothian Council in March 2022; 

 4. that the temporary 20mph and 40mph speed limits measures were 
to be extended as detailed in the report but would revert back to 
the permanent (pre-Covid-19) speed limits by mid-July 2022; 

 5. that the temporary parking restrictions on the Loanings, Linlithgow 
had been extended and would expire in 26 April 2022, and; 

 6. that the Spaces for People cycle lanes in Blackridge, Broxburn and 
Linlithgow would remain for the time being and monitored during 
Spring 2022. 

 Members were assured that disabilities groups would be consulted 
regarding cycle lane usage. 

 The Depute Chief Executive advised that guidance should be sought from 
the Governance Manager prior to any amendments made to the 
questionnaire as a council decision had already been made on the 
presentation of the questionnaire. 

 Decision 

 1. To note the contents of the report.  

 2. To seek legal advice prior to any amendments to the questionnaire. 

 


